
Fiscal Impact 

2
nd

 Session of the 57
th

 Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: SB 252 

 Version: INT 

 Author: Sen. Stanley 

 Date: 02/23/2021 
 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 252 requires all public and charter high schools to offer a minimum of one computer science 

course beginning in the 2024-25 school year. To implement the provisions of this bill, SDE 

believes there will be, at a minimum, cost to train existing teachers. Training costs will include 

course development and delivery, certification exam costs, materials, travel, stipend and other 

miscellaneous expenses. SDE projects a rough estimate of $1500 per course. Elementary school 

teachers would receive two courses; middle and high school teachers would receive four courses. 

To meet the reporting requirements, SDE estimates an additional cost of $7500 for personnel 

time to develop the report. The current student information system will allow for collecting the 

data from districts. 

 

FY’22 Impact: See notes 

 

Full Year Impact: See notes 
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